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Dear Church Family: 

Like almost everything these last nine months, 
Annual Meeting will look different this year. I 
know that we would all love to gather together, 
with the smell of chicken casserole hanging in the 
air, doing the business of the church and directing 
the future of our congregation, engaging in 
discussion and debate and discernment. Even 
though it is a stressful and busy time of year, it is 
also one of my favorite times: a time when we 
fully embody our call to collaborate with one 
another and come together as one body to decide 
among ourselves — with the assistance and 
guidance of the Holy Spirit — where God is 
calling Wilbraham United Church. 

This year, Annual Meeting will not take place in 
Fellowship Hall. Nor will it take place in January. 
As we continue to adapt our practices in the face 
of the coronavirus, Governing Board is moving 
forward on a new path for this year’s Annual 
Meeting. We are fully aware that there is nothing 
we can do that will fully replicate Annual 
Meeting, and no one way we can ensure the fullest 
participation of our community. That said, it is our 
goal to provide everyone with the opportunity to 
have their voice heard and make their vote count. 

First: we will email the 2020 Annual Reports, 
including a Treasurer’s Report and 2021 Budget to 
every member who has given us their email 
address. We will mail those same materials to 
those who we know do not have email — or those 
who specifically request a paper copy. We hope to 
have these ready for publication by January 27th. 

Second: attached to the 2020 Annual Report, there 
will be a ballot featuring all the agenda items that 
require a congregational vote. You may mail it 

back to the church, drop it off during office hours 
or at the January 30th Food Drive, or make an 
appointment with me, Rev. Paul, or Kim Neelans. 
If you have questions, you can contact us. We ask 
that all ballots be returned by February 6th. 

Third: On February 7th, at 11:15 a.m., we are 
going to hold Annual Meeting via Zoom. It is our 
hope that we can combine the mail-in votes with 
those “present” at the meeting to achieve a 
quorum, confirm our slate of nominations, 
introduce the new committee structure, and pass a 
budget. Will it be easy? No. Will it go smoothly? 
God willing. Would we ever choose to do it this 
way? Not I, church; not I. 

Lastly: When we are able to return to public, in-
person worship, we will hold another 
Congregational Meeting to affirm the decisions 
we made at the February 7th meeting, to discuss 
the process by which these decisions were made, 
and — most importantly — finally share some 
chicken casserole together. 

As we continue to walk this uncertain path and try 
to live into the future that God is calling us, I hope 
that we will continue to practice the extravagant 
welcome and exhibit the spirit of radical 
generosity that have been cherished and 
fundamental values to our congregation and a 
blessing to our community. I hope that we will all 
prayerfully and joyfully be of one mind in Christ, 
sharing in one Spirit, and one Body united in 
Christ even as we are distanced from one another. 
May God bless you, Wilbraham United Church, 
and our world. 

Peace, 

Pastor Chip 
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It has become a birthday custom in our house that the one who is celebrating will 
choose his favorite restaurant or meal for that particular day.  On my 49th birthday 
(was it really almost ten years ago?) I told Mark that I wanted to go to Texas Road-
house with our friends Donna and Christine.  We chose the date and decided that we 
would gather at our house and I would drive us to the restaurant.  
 
The day arrived; Mark and I prepared ourselves and sat in the living room with our 
pets to await the arrival of our friends.  Donna, in her most punctual style, was the 
first to arrive but showed up carrying what could be a cake.  “Oh good,” I thought, 
“We will come back here for cake.”   I discovered it wasn’t cake at all but was a salad.  
I was a bit perplexed by this but, then, others also began to arrive carrying bowls, and 
bags, etc.  I turned to Mark and said, “What’s going on?”   He said, “Surprise!   Bet 
you didn’t think we’d do this for your 49th birthday.”   “You mean we aren’t going to 
Texas Roadhouse?” I replied.  The poor man just shook his head.   
 
While it was not the plan that I expected, it turned out to be a wonderful evening for 
fun, food and merriment with great friends. Sometimes, life sends you surprises that 
are fun and others that are, well, not so much. These surprises, the bad and the good, 
infiltrate our lives to the point where we finally have to do something about them.  
Perhaps one of the most unpleasant “surprises” has been the pandemic. 
 
This COVID-19 crisis has put many of us in numerous “surprising” positions. Could 
we have imagined on March 8, 2020 that it would be the last time we would be able to 
gather in our Sanctuary?  Or that schools would close for the rest of the year and, in 
some cases, not open in the fall?  It is not necessarily the case on how we do with sur-
prises, but, rather, what we do in response to the surprises.   
 
The responses of the Wilbraham United Church community have been fantastic!  We 
have been leaders in the greater Wilbraham area in collecting food, school supplies 
and candy.  Many members have come forward to help with these projects as we do 
what we can to bring forth God’s reign on earth.  We have also responded to calls for 
racial justice by allowing groups to use our lawn and many members joined the 
peaceful crowds who prayed together and listened.   
 
Our church continues to deal with “surprises” as some have chosen to leave a minis-
try or a position that they’ve held.  We are grateful for their service to our church.  As 
our church has held its annual pledge drive, we have found that people are not in a 
position to give to the extent that they may have in the past.  In the next few weeks, 
you will hear from various church leaders as we seek responses to these surprises.   
May our loving God continue to bless you and those whom you love.  
Peace and love, 

Paul 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

 
 
 
 

Our 2020 fiscal year is now ended.  We have spent much of the past 
year in self-imposed isolation in order to escape the peril of the global 
pandemic.  With the roll-out of vaccines, we now have the hope of  
gradual relief in this new year.  Pledge Income through December is 
$208,298.  This is about $17,000 short of the pledge income we             
estimated in January.   The shortfall is due to hardships, moves and 
deaths.  Other church income sources were also seriously restricted or 
eliminated.  Due to the quick and diligent work of Lisa Fallon and     
Joseph Stiefel, WUC received a PPP Loan, of which a forgivable      
portion amounting to about $47,700 will help offset income deficits. 
  
While we miss being together, the response to the worship events 
planned and so beautifully presented on Facebook by Pastor Chip,  
Reverend Paul, Mark and Deb, as well as the participation of church 
members, has been wonderful. 
   
While 2020 has been a hard year for some of us, we all have known 
many blessings. While it now appears that the corona-virus restrictions 
will extend through mid-year, we now have the opportunity to share the 
many gifts that we have received.  Have you returned your 2021 Pledge 
card?  To date, pledges total only $158,555, about $101,000 short of 
what would be required to balance expenses requested by your Com-
missions and Committees.  Too many have been “Same as last year”.  
We are now trying to estimate 2021 pledge income and finalizing an   
income and expense budget to present to the 2021 Annual Meeting.  
Your response is critical.  As you consider or reconsider your 2021 
pledge, please prayerfully consider how you can help.   
 
Again, thank you for your gifts. 
Your Finance Commission 

2020 December and Annual Income Report 
Annual Pledge Income Budget:  $225,000 

Pledge receipts through December:  $208,298 
We thank you for your gifts. 
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Scenes from WUC Services 
 
 

We thank you for joining us each week  
on Facebook Live 
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Facebook Live  Fun !  

 
Many thanks to Deb 

for her time and        
talents!   

 
We love seeing and 
hearing all of our 
WUC members! 

 
Need a laugh? 

Watch our WUC     
outtakes ! 

 
Thanks to Chip, Deb, 

Paul and Mark for 
keeping us connected 

and laughing! 
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Piecemakers 

In spite of not being able to work together, the Piecemakers Group 
has still been active. To date they have made and donated over 700 
masks to local nursing homes, a senior center, Loaves and Fishes 
and Church without Walls. Thank you to everyone, both members 
of this group and church members, who have donated elastic, fab-

ric, time and expertise to this worthwhile project. 

Some group members have still continued making quilts in their 
own homes. However, Baystate Hospital is not accepting donations 

during the pandemic. So the group reached out to find another 
place where the quilts could be used. The Piecemakers found that 

Christina’s House, an organization that has two locations in 
Springfield in which to house homeless mothers and children, was 
happy to accept six quilts for their youngest guests. The quilts were 

gladly delivered to their Union Street location. 

Bible 
Study  
happy 
hour 



 

 

 

 
While 2020 was a year like no other. We 
were faced with obstacles and challenges 

that changed much of our daily lives.  
 

While these changes have been difficult, we 
have also seen so many wonderful and    

positive ways our Church family has brought 
us together in faith and community. 

 
Here is a look back over the year at all the 

ways WUC has continued to reach our  
members and greater community. 

 
Our doors may be closed, but our hearts 
and love of God are still very much open! 



 

 

Souper Bowl 
Sunday! 

 
Many donations 
were sent to the 

Community  
Survival Center 



 

 

WUC welcomed  
new members: 

 
Chris Lima 

Rob and Susan Kline 
Tamara Shattuck and  

Jim Colletta  
John Gatchell 

Beautiful quilts were 
sent to  

Baystate Pediatric 
ER 



 

 

   In March WUC donated from the 
Outreach Endowment: 

$1000 to Church World Service for 
tornado relief in Tenn. 

$1000 to the Survival Center in    
Indian Orchard. 

$1000 to Western Mass. Food 
Bank. 



 

 

On March 8th  
we celebrated the  

Ordination and  
Installation of our own  
Reverend Paul Nesbit 



 

 

Many things changed in March 
and April  - We still found ways 

to connect with our  
Church family! 

The first days of 
Bedtime Bible     

stories and our 
Wednesday Eve. 
prayer service on 

Facebook Live! 



 

 

Our Drive thru Collection on 
Friday was a big success and a 

wonderful way for WUC to 
support our community. 

Many thanks to everyone who 
helped to organize,  collect 

and donate as well as 22News 
Mass Appeal for featuring our 

event with Rev. Paul.   

We had over 60 cars bring 
non perishable food items 
which were donated to the 

Community Survival Center, 
toiletries which were donated 
locally and cards which will 
be sent to Baystate Medical 

WUC selebrating 
Easter  

Many thanks for all 
the photos that 

were sent in—we 
love “seeing” you 

all ! 



 

 



 

 

On Wed. June 3rd   
WUC came  

together in prayer for 
racial justice and peace.  

WUC makes a joyful 
noise on the lawn 
with drumming. 
 
And safely visiting at 
Rice’s Farm. 
Did someone say… 
Ice cream? 



 

 

WUC hosted Christmas 
in July to benefit the 
Community Survival 

Center. 
 

Piecemakers continued 
to make masks to help 
keep our community 

safe. 



 

 

WUC began Church School 
on Zoom  

We love “seeing” you each 
week! 

ACTS Mum Sale continued to 
support tutoring services in 

Springfield 
 



 

 

WUC Collected 

for Neighbors 

in Need  

$315 

Our Governing 
Board Meeting  

(please note the new 
member) 

Trunk or Treat was a huge 
success!  We also collected 

many items for the                
 Community Survival Center 



 

 

WUC has donated $1000 for 
Hurricane Relief to our  

missionary, Belinda Forbes 
in Nicaragua. 

 

Thank you to everyone 
who has and continues to 

donate to our monthly 
drives.  In addition to toi-
letries, cards, school sup-
plies and gift cards, WUC 
has donated over 1 ton of 

food (literally). 

WUC found ways to connect with our 
Thankful video, Charlie Brown               

Thanksgiving and Knit, Stitch, and Pray! 
We are so thankful for all of you! 



 

 

DRIVE-THRU DROP-OFF FOR  

“AJ’S STOCKINGS FOR LOVE”  
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Our Bedtime Bible Stories will coordinate 
with our Church School Classes each 
week.  Be sure to “like” Wilbraham 

United Church on Facebook.   

Tuesdays at 
7:15 p.m. 

Join Wilber 
the Chicken 

and Rev. Paul on  
Facebook LIVE! 



 

 

 
 

 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

ZOOM TIMES 
Pre-K/K/1      8:45-9:00 
Grades 2-3     9:00-9:15 
Grades 4-5     9:15-9:30 
Grades 6-8     9:30-9:45 

Sunday Worship  10:00 (Facebook Live/Live Stream) 
 

 

DATE Topic/Scripture ZOOM or NO 
ZOOM 

January 10 Jesus’ Baptism 

Mark 1:4-11 

ZOOM :) 

January 17 God Calls Samuel 

1 Samuel 3:1-20 

ZOOM :) 

January 24 Jonah and the Big Fish 

Jonah 1-4 

ZOOM :) 

  
February 7 Jesus Heals 

Mark 1:29-30 

ZOOM :) 

February 14 The Transfiguration 

Mark 9:2-9 

ZOOM :) 

Church School 
Winter-Epiphany 2021 
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Videos and Family Pages will be 
sent each week,  

even when we don’t have class!   
Emails with ZOOM links will be 

sent on the  
Saturday before class.   

 

Join  
Us! 
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Norbert Gould 
January 19th 

 

Herb Vieira 
January 31st 
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Are you looking for another way to serve your 
church, God, and community? 

 

Consider supporting Loaves and Fishes! 
 

Every third Thursday of the month at 11 am 

volunteers from this worthwhile ministry gather to deliver 
dinners and desserts to the South Congregational Church 

in Spfld. Stuart Johnsen makes casseroles while additional 
volunteers make cakes and transport the food.  In usual 

circumstances, the food is served by members of this 
mission to those in the community who are underserved 

and unhoused. Currently due to the Coronavirus 
pandemic, our volunteers are not serving the food. 

 
If you are interested in baking casseroles or in a larger role 

in Loaves and Fishes, please contact Stuart Johnsen. 
Please contact Judy Hoffman if you are interested in 

baking or Nancy Peck to assist with transporting food. If 
you are interested in making a donation, 

please send to WUC with Loaves and Fishes 
on the envelope. 

 

Judy - Email: imjrhoffman@hotmail.com,  

Phone: 413-596-8353  

mailto:imjrhoffman@hotmail.com
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Our Loaves and Fishes volunteers really came through 
for us in December.  The Johnsens had prepared the 
casseroles which were in the freezer.  Bill Lynch put 
them in the refrigerator on Sunday to thaw.  Judy 
Hoffman’s bakers were ready with cookies and other 
goodies.  But then came the forecast for snow - lots of it 
- the night before we needed to deliver them to South 
Church.  So our driver, Larry Harris, assured us that 
he would be able to get the food there on Thursday 
morning.  Chip and Eric made sure that the church 
parking lot would be plowed in time.  The director at 
Loaves and Fishes assured us that their parking lot 
would be plowed so Larry could deliver everything.  
And both Bill Shepard and Bill Trudeau volunteered to 
load everything into Larry’s station wagon.  So in spite 
of 9 or more inches of new snow, there was no problem 
getting everything to South Church on time.   
 

Thank you so much to all our faithful volunteers! 



 

 

Outreach Commission is pleased to report that 
$1528.00 

 was donated to Heifer International by                    
church members. 

 Outreach Commission donated  $1000  
to match the first $1000.   

An anonymous Heifer donor then doubled  everything 
so our total  contribution was $5056!!   

WUC will also be receiving an award from 
Heifer because of our donation. 

 
  MANY THANKS TO EVERYONE WHO PARTICIPATED  

 
WUC received a lovely 

video message from 
Heifer. Please watch it 

on our  
Facebook page or our 

website.  We also       
received this beautiful 

Ark in appreciation 
for all of our efforts! 

Thank you! 



 

 

 
Thank you to those who have donated new and gen-

tly used coats for the young men of  
Ridgewood, the Mental Health Association             

Rehabilitation residence for men, ages 18-26, with 
mental health and substance abuse issues.          

Your generosity is greatly appreciated. 
 

The coat drive will continue through January, so 
there is still time to check closets for any winter 

jackets (all sizes needed) that you might wish           
to donate.  

I will do any necessary laundering of the items.   
 

Please call Norma Hill at  
596-4463 to arrange for pick up. 



 

 

As we enter a new year, we are reflecting on what makes the most 
sense, and what is the best use of our financial resources. Please be 
patient with us as we go through this process. For now, you may still 
count on having Big Y cards available (thank you to the many who 
have adapted to getting their cards in a different way!). This retailer 
is by far our most popular. We raise much needed funds for our 
church and support a local business--a win win! 

As of now, we will be reducing, and potentially eliminating, our mail 
orders from Great Lakes Scrip for two reasons: it costs the church a 
minimum of $8.50 in shipping each time we place an order for physi-
cal cards, and it creates more inventory which in turn ties up money 
that our church could use in other ways. Unfortunately, this includes 
Stop&Shop among others. 

In a nutshell as we go through this transition, please keep buying Big 
Y cards, please consider buying e-cards through ShopWithScrip.com 
(this is a NO cost option for the church) as well as a new option of 
Ship to Home, and please be patient as we decide what's best for our 
church (and our team). 

Please contact Connie at cdstiefel@gmail.com if you have any ques-
tions. Also check out ShopWithScrip.com to learn about online/phone 
app e-card purchasing options (fundraising at no cost to the church) 

Thank you and Happy New Year! 

Connie Stiefel, Wendy O'Rourke, Lisa Fallon, Candy Dearborn, 
Kathy and Tim Timpson 



 

 

 

Knit, Stitch, Pray 
 

Knit, Stitch, Pray will continue  
throughout the winter months on  

Saturday mornings from 10-noon.  
 

If you are interested in joining please contact:  

Karen Gatchell at Gatchell@charter.net for the 
Zoom invitation.  

No experience is necessary, no knitting or 
stitching is necessary.  

Come along for a morning of laughter                     
and friendship 
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• Loaves and Fishes– donation of time or 

money, assist with administration  
 
• Buying shopping cards 
 
• Participate in our monthly drives 
 
• Volunteer at any of our upcoming events 

(in person or assist from home) 
 
• Reach out to a church member by phone, 

email or the old fashioned way and send a 
card or a note. 

 
• Assist with our weekly 

meal train  
 
• Share your photos and  
• articles with the              

congregation through the      
Branchline 

 
• Sew masks for the greater 

community  

How can I help? 
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Hello friends -  
 
We wanted you to know that while the Wilbraham United Players 
might be waiting in the wings for the pandemic to end, and for the 
ability to take the stage again, we're still active and getting ready for 
our next season. We're busy organizing and planning, and we thought 
we'd use our downtime to focus on some fundraising.  We're doing a 
fundraiser selling Rada Cutlery's kitchen products to raise money for 
WUP and our preparations for hitting the stage again. 
 
Whether you’re an avid cook or hate to cook, there are plenty of prod-
ucts to choose from. Be prepared for upcoming weddings, holiday 
gifts, and other occasions. These quality knives, kitchen utensils, dip 
and soup mixes make great gifts and stocking stuffers. Every purchase 
you make using this unique shopping link  

https://radafundraising.com?rfsn=4710429.72ab4d helps our group 
and gets shipped right to your door within a few days, so feel free to 
shop often! Every little bit helps. Plus, when you order your Rada 
products through the WUP Rada Store you are guaranteed the best 
prices on their products! A link to our Rada fundraising shop can also 
be found on our website at www.wilbrahamunitedplayers.org. 

 
Rada Cutlery is well known for their quality 100% USA Made kitchen 
products and great value. We hope you will take a moment to browse 
the catalogue and choose some items for your holiday gift giving or 
personal needs. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Wilbraham United Players 
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WUP Fundraiser  
For more info visit 

 
www.wilbrahamunitedplayers.org.  

Or 
https://radafundraising.com?

rfsn=4710429.72ab4d  
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• Church School via Zoom from 8:45—9:45 a.m. 
 
• Sunday morning Worship service at  10 am on Facebook Live 
 
• Office hours in the Zeckhausen Rm  
    with Pastor Chip: Tues and Wed. 10 am –2 pm 
    With Rev. Paul Tues. 3:30-5 pm and Thurs. 5:30-7 pm 
 
• Bedtime Bible Stories with Rev. Paul and friends on  
                 Tuesdays at 7:15 pm on Facebook Live! 
 
• Wed. Evening prayer service at 7:15 pm on Facebook Live 
 
• Participate in our monthly collection drives and events 
 
• Visit our website to stay up to date on events, hours,  
                   meeting minutes, bulletins and our monthly calendar 
 
• Read the Branchline  
 
• As always, feel free to call us at 596-2511 

 
Aimee Walat Ext. 100  

                 Pastor Chip  Ext. 103        
     Rev. Paul: Ext. 105 



 

 

 

 

Would you, a family member or friend like to receive this 
newsletter by mail?  If so, please contact 

admin@wilbrahamunitedchurch.org  
or call Aimee Walat at 413-596-2511 ext. 100. 

 
 

We would be happy to send along a copy of the 
Branchline and share all the great happenings here at  

Wilbraham United Church! 

 

Our Thrift Shop continues to be closed 
and is not accepting donations until       

further notice. 

We miss you all and wish you a joyous 
New Year! 

We look forward to when we can be         

together again.   

Donna and Nancy 
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Wilber: Hey Bob? 
Did you see my photo 
shoot in this month’s 
Branchline?  
I’m famous! 
 
Bob: Where’s my 
cameo? 

Coming up in  
the next Branchline… 
•  
• Pictures of our incredible  

congregation 
• Riveting news articles 
• Adorable clip art 
• And more Wilber sightings! 



 

 

Daily Lectionary Scripture References -January 2021 (Year B) 

Fri. Jan. 1 
Ecclesiastes 3:1-13  
Psalm 8 
Revelation 21:1-6a  
Matthew 25:31-46 

Sat., Jan. 2 
Psalm 148 

Proverbs 1:1-7  
James 3:13-18 

Sun., Jan. 3 
Second Sunday after Christmas 
Jeremiah 31:7-14 or Sirach 24:1-
12 Psalm 98 or Wisdom 10:15-21 
Ephesians 1:3-14 
John 1:[1-9] 10-18 

Mon., Jan. 4  
Psalm 110 
Proverbs 3:1-12  
James 4:11-17 

Tues., Jan. 5  
Psalm 110 
Proverbs 22:1-9  
Luke 6:27-31 

Wed., Jan. 6 
Epiphany of the Lord 

Isaiah 60:1-6 
Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14 
Ephesians 3:1-12 
Matthew 2:1-12 

Thurs., Jan. 7  

Psalm 29 
1 Samuel 3:1-21  
Acts 9:10-19a 

Fri., Jan. 8 
Psalm 29 
1 Samuel 16:1-13 
1 Timothy 4:11-16 

Sat., Jan. 9 
Psalm 29 
1 Kings 2:1-4, 10-12 
Luke 5:1-11 

Sun., Jan. 10 
Baptism of the Lord 
Genesis 1:1-5  
Psalm 29 
Acts 19:1-7  
Mark 1:4-11  

Mon., Jan. 11 
Psalm 69:1-5, 30-36 
Genesis 17:1-13  
Romans 4:1-12 

Tues., Jan. 12 
Psalm 69:1-5, 30-36 
Exodus 30:22-38  
Acts 22:2-16 

Wed., Jan. 13 
Psalm 69:1-5, 30-36 
Isaiah 41:14-20  
John 1:29-34 

Thurs., Jan. 14 
Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18  
Judges 2:6-15 
2 Corinthians 10:1-11 

Fri. Jan. 15 
Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18 
Judges 2:16-23 
Acts 13:16-25 

Sat., Jan. 16 
Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18 
1 Samuel 2:21-25  
Matthew 25:1-13 

Sun., Jan. 17 
Second Sunday after the Epiphany 
1 Samuel 3:1-10 [11-20] 
Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18 
1 Corinthians 6:12-20 
John 1:43-51 

Mon., Jan. 18  
Psalm 86 
1 Samuel 9:27-10:8 
2 Corinthians 6:14-7:1 

Tues., Jan. 19 
Psalm 86 
1 Samuel 15:10-31  
Acts 5:1-11 

Wed., Jan. 20  
Psalm 86 
Genesis 16:1-14  
Luke 18:15-17 

Thurs., Jan. 21  
Psalm 62:5-12 
Jeremiah 19:1-15  
Revelation 18:11-20  

Fri., Jan. 22  
Psalm 62:5-12  
Jeremiah 20:7-13 
2 Peter 3:1-7 

Sat., Jan. 23  
Psalm 62:5-12  
Jeremiah 20:14-18 
Luke 10:13-16 

Sun., Jan. 24 
Third Sunday after the Epiphany 
Jonah 3:1-5, 10 
Psalm 62:5-12 
1 Corinthians 7:29-31 
Mark 1:14-20 

Mon., Jan. 25 
Psalm 46 
Genesis 12:1-9 
1 Corinthians 7:17-24 

Tues., Jan. 26 
Psalm 46 
Genesis 45:25-46:7  
Acts 5:33-42 

Wed., Jan. 27  
Psalm 46 
Proverbs 8:1-21  
Mark 3:13-19a 

Thurs., Jan. 28  
Psalm 111 
Deuteronomy 3:23-29 
Romans 9:6-18 

Fri., Jan. 29 

Psalm 111 
Deuteronomy 12:28-32  
Revelation 2:12-17 

Sat., Jan. 30 
Psalm 111 
Deuteronomy 13:1-5  
Matthew 8:28-9:1 

Sun. Jan. 31 
Fourth Sunday after the Epiphany 
Deuteronomy 18:15-20 
Psalm 111 
1 Corinthians 8:1-13 
Mark 1:21-28 

Revised Common Lectionary Daily Readings, copyright © 2005 Consultation on Common Texts. 
commontexts.org. Used by permission. This resource may be reproduced by congregations for their 
own worship and educational activities. Provided by the Southern New England Conference, UCC 
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